
 

St. James & St. John the Baptist 

Catholic Collaborative Parish�

�

COLLABORATIVE OFFICE: 6 COTTAGE STREET � HAVERHILL � MA 01830�

P: 978�372�8537 & F: 978�373�1505�

E: stjamesandjohnnews@gmail.com�

W: www.stjamesandjohnhaverhill.org�

�

�

�

“Our Collaborative Parish, St. James & St. John the Baptist, �

is a welcoming multi�cultural Catholic Community, �

always faithful to the Gospel, loving and sharing Christ”. �

�

�

SAINT JAMES�

185 Winter Street�

Haverhill, MA 01830�

�

MASS SCHEDULE: �

Saturday: 4:00PM�

  Sunday: 8:30AM, 11:30AM Spanish, 3:00PM Viet.�

Weekdays: 9:00AM �

Tuesday � Thursday � Saturday �

HOLIDAYS: As announced�

�

�

SAINT JOHN THE BAPTIST�

114 Lincoln Avenue�

Haverhill, MA 01830�

�

MASS SCHEDULE:�

Sunday: 10:00AM�

Weekdays: 9:00AM�

Monday � Wednesday � Friday �

HOLIDAYS: As announced�



Giáo Xu Thánh Giacôbê ~ La Parroquia de San Santiago Apóstol 

Like us on Facebook  

St. James and St. John the Baptist Parishes  

If you are looking for a spiritual 

home, please introduce yourself to 

any member of the parish staff or fill 

out a registration form, available at 

the entrances of the church. If you 

would like more information about 

the Catholic Church, please call the 

parish office at 978.372.8537. �

COLLABORATIVE PASTORAL TEAM  �

�

Pastor: Father  Anthony Le �

�

Permanent Deacon: �

Jose Nelson Agudelo �

�

Collaborative Administrative: Monica Piecuch �

stjamesandjohnnews@gmail.com�

�

Collaborative Coordinator of Faith Formation:�

Joelle Mather � stjamesandjohnfaith@gmail.com�

�

Collaborative Coordinators of Music: �

Philip Clayton & Cynthia Arsenault �

CELERBRATING THE SACRAMENTS  �

�

Baptism at St. James: 4

th

 Sunday of the month, on the fol-

lowing months: Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct, Dec. at 

1:00PM.�

�

Baptism at St. John the Baptist: 2

nd 

Sunday of the month 

at the 10:00AM Mass. (Only 2 children may be scheduled 

for baptism at each Mass)�

�

Both Parishes: Instruction for Both Parents and option-

al for Godparents: 3

rd

 Sunday of the month: on the follow-

ing months: March, June, Sept., Dec. at 11:00AM meeting 

at the St. John’s Parish Hall. Parents are asked to pre�

register at the Collaborative Parish Office/Rectory, bringing 

the child's birth certificate. Please call the parish office first. �

�

Marriage: Arrangement with a pr iest of the parish, six�

months prior to the wedding. Bodas: Se debe consultar con �

el sacerdote o el diácono con 6 meses de anticipación.�

�

Reconciliation: by appointment. Please call to make an 

appointment. Thank you. �

�

Confesiones: con cita. Llame para concer tar  una cita. 

Gracias. �

�

Sacrament of the Sick: Please call the Collaborative Of-

fice if you have a family member or friend who is unable to 

attend church due to age or infirmity. We will provide pas-

toral visits with administration of the Sacraments.�

�

Bautismos en Español: Domingo siguiente a la catequesis 

pre bautismal a las 1:00PM. Catequesis pre bautismal: El 

primer Domingo del mes, a las 1:00PM, en el centro parro-

quial (161 Winter St.). Es obligatoria para los padres y pa-

drinos. La registración se debe hacer  previamente en la 

rectoría, con el acta civil de nacimiento.�

REINSTATEMENT OF SUNDAY MASS OBLIGATION�

We are pleased to share a message from the Cardinal regarding the rein-

statement of the Sunday Mass obligation the weekend of June 19/20.�

Brothers and Sisters, �

“Without the Lord’s day, we cannot live!” His Holiness, Pope Benedict, 

in his homily at the Cathedral of Saint Stephen in Vienna on September 

9, 2007, quoted the Abitinian Martyrs, who during the persecution of 

Emperor Diocletian were arrested for celebrating Sunday Mass. The mar-

tyrs responded to the magistrate: “Sine dominico non possumus!” � with-

out the Lord’s day, we cannot live! The Pope went on to say: “For these 

Christians, the Sunday Eucharist was not a commandment, but an inner 

necessity. Without him who sustains our lives, life itself is empty. To do 

without or to betray this focus would deprive life of its very foundation, 

would take away its inner dignity and beauty.” �

Aware that the opportunity to participate in Sunday Mass is increasingly 

available and increasingly safe for our Catholic people, we are joining 

dioceses in the Boston Province (Boston, Fall River, Springfield, Man-

chester, and Portland) in lifting the dispensation of the Sunday and Holy 

Day Mass obligation, effective the weekend of June 19 and 20, 2021. �

We are mindful of the Lord’s statement: “Where two or three are gath-

ered together in my name, there am I in the midst of them.” (Mt 18:20). 

While we certainly can pray alone, there is both strength and blessedness 

in communal prayer. �

We do also note that aBendance at Mass is our way of following the 

Third Commandment of the Decalogue: “Remember the Sabbath day � 

keep it holy. For six days the LORD made the heavens and the earth, the 

sea and all that is in them; but on the seventh day he rested. That is why 

the LORD has blessed the Sabbath day and made it holy.” (Ex. 20:8,11).�

We call to mind the many times we see Jesus observing the Sabbath by 

going to the synagogue and teaching there (Mt 13:54, Mk 1:21�28, Lk 4:16�

30, Jn 6:22�59). It is a desire of every Christian to conform his or her life to 

the life of Jesus, and Jesus went to the synagogue on the Sabbath. �

Most significantly, receiving the Eucharist is the center of every Catholic 

life. The Lord commands us to take and eat, and to do it in memory of 

Him. (Mt 26:26�30, Mk 14:22�26, Lk 22:14�20, 1 Cor 11:23�26, CCC 1324). 

The Eucharist is food for our difficult journey through life, filling us with 

joy and strengthening us to embrace our suffering. It transforms us from 

the inside out and creates a unity among us that is a strong witness to the 

whole world. �

Therefore, it is with great confidence and trust in the Lord that we rein-

state this Sunday Mass obligation. It has been a long, difficult year. Peo-

ple have experienced great pain and suffering throughout this pandemic. 

Loss of life has been immense. People continue to recover from the long�

term effects of the coronavirus. �

The heroes among us � our nurses, doctors, first responders and all med-

ical professionals � were a source of enormous comfort. Priests brought 

the Sacrament of the Sick to COVID patients. Now we are able to join 

together, remembering the lives changed and the sacrifices made. Let us 

gather together again in joy, as one people united around the Eucharist. �

In this year of Saint Joseph, who was always a faithful observer of the 

Sabbath, we chose Father’s Day as an appropriate day to encourage all of 

our people, and especially our families, to return to the Sunday celebra-

tion of the Eucharist. �

This obligation does not apply to those who are ill; those who have been 

recently exposed to COVID or any other communicable illness; those 

who are confined to their homes or to hospitals or other facilities due to 

illness, infirmity, frailty, or age; and those who are not yet able to be 

vaccinated, due to age or any health consideration. Parishioners should 

consult their local pastor if they have questions about the obligation. �

To all of those who have not been able to be with us during this last year, 

we look forward to welcoming you back to the celebration of the Mass. �

Thank you, and God bless you. �

Cardinal Seán P. O’Malley, OFM Cap, Archbishop of Boston�

Office Hours: �

Tuesday & Friday 8:30AM � 3:30PM�

Monday, Wednesday, & Friday, please call 978.372.8537 and 

leave a voicemail or email: stjamesandjohnnews@gmail.com �
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MASS INTENTIONS�

�

Saturday, June 19

th

 (SJ)�

 9:00AM� Paula Nichols �

� �  ~ requested by family   �

�

 4:00PM � Edmund & Catherine Daher memorial �

� �  ~ requested by family �

�

Sunday, June 20

th   �

 8:30AM (SJ)     Denise I. Dinges 30 year remembrance �

� �  ~ requested by family �

�

 10:00AM (SJB) Michael & Mary Fitzgerald remembrance  �

� �   ~ requested by family  �

�

 11:30AM (SJ)   Maria Veras  �

� �  Edward Soto �

� �  Amarilis Montalvo �

� �  Accion de Gracias al Padre Celestial �

� �  Carmen Reynoso �

� �  Hamlet Alvarado �

�

 3:00PM (SJ)�  Vietnamese Mass �

�

Monday, June 21

st 

(SJB)�

 9:00AM � Kevin Cormier & Lawrence Montibello 

� � Father’s Day Remembrance �

� �  ~ requested by family  �

�

Tuesday, June 22

nd 

(SJ)�

 9:00AM � St. Anthony’s Orphanage in Italy  �

�

 9:30AM � Adoration �

�

Wednesday, June 23

rd 

(SJB) �

 9:00AM � Isabelle Halloran Tilton month’s mind  �

� �  ~ requested by family  �

�

Thursday, June 24

th

 (SJ) �

 9:00AM � Deceased members of the Class of 1953 

� � St. James High School  �

� �  ~ requested by living members of the �

� � St. James High Class of 1953�

�

 9:30AM � Adoration �

�

Friday, June 25

th 

(SJB) �

 9:00AM � in memory of  Sarah (Audet) Dul  �

� �  ~ requested by the Johnston Family �

�

Saturday, June 26

th

 (SJ)�

 9:00AM� Charlene Comeau 13th anniversary  �

� �  ~ requested by family   �

�

 4:00PM � Gwan Mohay in memory �

� �  ~ requested by family �

�

Sunday, June 27

th   �

 8:30AM (SJ)      Bob & Rob Cunningham �

� �  ~ requested by family �

�

 10:00AM (SJB) Peter & Mary Lesiczka remembrance  �

� �   ~ requested by family  �

�

 11:30AM (SJ)�  Carmen Reynoso �

� �  Hamlet Alvarado �

� �  Janelle Eaton (living) happy birthday �

� �  Arturo Velasquez �

� �  Carmen Perez Segarra 5 month �

� �  ~ requested by family �

�

 3:00PM (SJ)�  Vietnamese Mass �

�

CHURCH SUPPORT �

WEEKLY OFFERTORY�

�

The weekend offerings of June 5/6 totals for St. James: 

Offertory $2,807, Capital Improvements $918 and for St. 

John the Baptist: $1,606, Capital Improvements $437. 

Thank you very much for your love and generosity! �

�

2nd COLLECTION NEXT WEEK: �

June 19/20 Promoting the Gospel & Parish Utilities �

June 26/27 Parish Maintenance �

The Sanctuary Lamp will burn before the Blessed �

Sacrament Altar this week at St. James Parish, for �

deceased members of the Dorsey Family, �

remembrance, requested by family.�

Thank you to all of you who have contributed to the 2021 

Catholic Appeal. Your gift has an immediate impact on the 

Central Ministries that are supporting our parish, our 

schools, and our communities across the Archdiocese of 

Boston. Our St. James Parish goal is $22,859.16 and thanks 

to your generosity we are almost there with $12,643. St. 

John the Baptist goal is $7,555.97 and thanks to your gener-

osity we are almost there with $4,275. If you haven’t had a 

chance to make your contribution, help us reach our goal by 

making your gift at bostoncatholicappeal.org or scan the QR 

code above. This weekend, we will have envelopes on the 

back tables. Thank you! �

Readings for today's Mass begin on page 181�

of the Breaking Bread Missal 2021�

Proper parts of the Mass begin on page 3.�

A�

 father is a man who loves 

with�out cost to his children 

and tries to raise them to be 

fully human creatures with the 

abilities to make a difference in 

our world. Some fathers are 

successful, some are not. How-

ever, almost all try their best. 

This Father's Day, let your dad 

know that you appreciate all his efforts. Strength��Your 

strength in helping me to tell right from wrong was a great 

gift. Honor��You taught me that to honor myself was a way 

to honor the God who made me. Faith��Thanks Dad for hav-

ing faith in me, when I was not sure I had faith in myself. 

Love��You loved me even when I did not love myself. For 

that I am grateful. Amen�

The Sanctuary Lamp will burn before the Blessed �

Sacrament Altar this week at St. John’s Parish, for �

Zachari & Clarke Families, �

remembrance, requested by family.�
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Pastoral Reflections from Father Anthony 

THE 12

th 

SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME�

Todayʹs gospel records the violent squall that came 

up and the waves breaking over the disciples’ boat. 

They were horrified to find themselves about to be 

swallowed up in the sea. Powerless in face of the 

fury of the storm, they woke up Jesus and asked him 

for help. Jesus rescued them.�

Living in this life, no one can avoid ge-ing caught in 

the storms of life. All of us like a quiet sea and calm 

winds, but sometimes the storms of life could help 

us understand and realize our true self: we are weak, 

unstable, fragile, helpless, and not able to cope with 

numerous challenges and it leads us to encounter 

Jesus and entrust into his providence as the disciples 

cried, “Teacher, do you not care that we are perish-

ing?” (Mk 4:38b).�

“We are perishing!” As humans, we encounter many 

deaths in life. It may be a physical and spiritual 

death. That death could be our self, our close�knit 

community, our beloved ones, or the works that we 

have spent so much time and effort establishing. �

ʺTeacher, do you not care?ʺ Thatʹs a rebuke! Some-

times, we blamed God too for what happened to us 

and our family. God seems so indifferent, frigid, and 

tepid. God was asleep when our life got caught in 

storms. �

“Quiet! Be still!” (Mk 4:39a). Jesus woke up, rebuked 

the wind and said to the sea. The wind ceased and 

there was a great calm. The silence of the sea leads to 

a calmness of heart. The terror vanished and the fear 

of death also flew away. But we are not asking for 

the miracle of the calm sea in life. The more precious 

thing is the peace of mind.�

Peace of mind is not because the sea is calm, but it is 

calm in the middle of the rough sea. This is a much 

greater miracle and also the a-itude God wants us to 

have, “Why are you terrified? Do you not yet have 

faith?” (Mk 4:40). That is, we must always have faith 

in God in all circumstances of life, not just when we 

have difficulties and hardship. True faith only comes 

out when we are tested because it helps shape strong 

faith. Faith grows more or less after each rough sea.�

Jobʹs faith in today’s first reading is a good example 

for us to follow. Job was the rich man. He feared 

God and avoided evil. When encountering afflic-

tions, such as suffering loss of his wealth, wife and 

child, Job retained a loyalty to God. He considered 

the suffering in this life as a mystery that the human 

mind could not comprehend (Job 38:8�11). Thus, to 

be faithful to God in the great trials, Job had to be 

faithful to the small challenges of everyday life. The 

same holds true for those who want to walk with 

God on the road of love and service.�

The boat of our Christian life will never be peaceful. 

It is only peaceful when it has been pulled in to the 

shore. Our Christian pilgrim life is to hit the road 

and follow Christ’s footsteps, obeying him to weigh 

anchor and steam off to the high sea despite difficul-

ties and challenges, trials and disappointments. To-

dayʹs Gospel is a guaranty for us as believers be-

cause God is our pilot to steer our life boat amid all 

storms and tribulations and leads us to peace as long 

as we can trust everything in God’s providence, as St 

Paul said, ʺI know him in whom I have believedʺ (2 

Tm 1:12). �

May the Word of God today help each of us believe 

in the presence of God. For in every life situation, 

we always have God as our pilot to help and guide 

us to the shore peacefully. Amen.�

Please pray for repose of the souls of all who have 

passed from Coronavirus. �

Is someone you know in need of prayer? 

New prayer cards are being introduced at 

St. James and St. John the Baptist. With 

these cards you can let someone know that 

you prayed for them either during Adora-

tion, or for a few minutes after Mass in front 

of Jesus in the Tabernacle. Cards are available in the racks 

at church entrances. On the front of the card is the image of 

a Sacred Host with the head of Jesus superimposed on it. 

(Thank you to Frank LaFleur for the beautiful design). 

There is no charge for the cards with included envelope. 

However, we ask that you only take as many as you actual-

ly need.�

To reserve a weekday or weekend Mass for a �

deceased loved one or a special intention, �

please contact the parish office. �

One name per date/per Mass Intention.�
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���������	
����

�

Saturday: �

4:00pm (English) SJ�

�

Sunday: �

    8:30am (English) SJ �

        10:00am (English) SJB�

      11:30am (Spanish) SJ�

  3:00pm (Vietnamese) SJ�

�

Daily Masses:�

Tuesday & Thursday 9:00am (SJ)�

and Adoration 9:30 � 11:00am �

�

Monday, Wednesday & Friday: 9:00am (SJB)�

�

Saturday: 9:00am (SJ) �

�

Please call to make an appointment �

for confessions. Thank you. �

�

SJ � St. James & SJB � St. John the Baptist �

�

�

�

�

�

�

Faith Formation Families �

stjamesandjohnfaith@gmail.com �

�

Remember your book needs to be completed, confirmation 

will be in September, more details/information to be com-

ing soon.�

�

Faith Formation Families & Students: �

�

The Child Advocacy office would like to take advantage of 

the gracious permission from The Committee for Children 

to use the Second Step Child Protection Unit during this 

challenging year of COVID, so will extend offering the clas-

ses to parishes through June. For those unfamiliar with the 

curriculum, information can be found at �

https://www.secondstep.org/child�protection�

�

1

st

, 2

nd

 + 3

rd

 grade�

Tuesday June 22

nd

 at 4:30pm�

https://zoom.us/j/97731307916�

Meeting ID: 977 3130 7916�

Passcode: 318864�

�

�

�

All Saints, St. James, St. 

John's and Sacred Hearts will 

Host Vacation Bible School 

on June 21�24, 2021, from 

9am to 12pm at the Sacred 

Hearts Parish Hall. �

For More information please 

call 978.372.8537 or email: �

StJamesandJohn-

Faith@gmail.com�

and to register. �

Bibles Needed in both English and Spanish 

� for a local hospital. If you have extras and 

willing to give them for patients to use, please 

let us know by calling: Gerald & Ann Marie 

Johnston 978�372�3824 (home ans. machine). 

We will be happy to pick them up during the 

weekend or weekday mornings. Thank you �

BULLETIN DEADLINE: Fridays by 12:00PM �

Please email bulletin notices to: �

stjamesandjohnnews@gmail.com�

�

�

�

�

�

Liz Murphy Open Hand Pantry is in need of: �

�

�� Mustard�

�� Ketchup�

�� Mayo�

�� Jams & Jellies�

�� Salad Dressing�

�� Lemonade�

�� Kool�aid�

�� Canned Corn, and Black Beans�

�

We thank everyone from St. James and St. John the Baptist 

for the wonderful support the past year. Your generosity 

has touch the lives of many. God bless.�

�

Please no medications: (Insulin, cough syrup, cold medi-

cations, aspirin, OTC drugs, etc.) Thank you! �
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RESTABLECIMIENTO DE LA OBLIGACIÓN �

DE LA MISA DEL DOMINGO�

�

Hemanos y hermanas, �

“Sin el día del Señor, no podemos vivir” dijo su santidad el 

Papa Benedicto, en su homilía en la Catedral de San Esteban, el 

9 de septiembre del 2007, citando a los Mártires de Abitinia, 

quienes durante la persecución del emperador Diocleciano fue-

ron arrestados por celebrar la Misa dominical. Los mártires res-

pondieron al magistrado: ¡“Sine diminico non possumus!”� ¡Sin 

el día del Señor no podemos vivir! El papa continúo diciendo, 

“Para aquellos cristianos la celebración Eucarística dominical 

no era un precepto, sino una necesidad interior. Sin Aquel que 

sostiene nuestra vida, la vida misma queda vacía. Abandonar o 

traicionar este centro quitaría a la vida misma su fundamento, 

su dignidad interior y su belleza”. �

Cocientes de que las oportunidades de participar en la Misa del 

Domingo están siendo cada vez mayores y también son cada 

vez más seguras para nuestro pueblo católico, estamos uniéndo-

nos a las diócesis de la Provincia de Boston (Boston, Fall River, 

Springfield, Manchester, and Portland) en levantar la dispensa 

de la obligación de asistir a Misa los Domingos, comenzando el 

fin de semana del 19 y 20 de Junio del 2021. �

Estamos conscientes de lo que nos dijo el Señor “Donde dos o 

tres se reúnen en mi nombre, allí estoy yo en medio de 

ellos” (Mt 18,20). Aunque nosotros, ciertamente, podemos orar 

solos, recibimos fuerza y bendiciones que provienen de la ora-

ción en comunitaria. �

También recordamos que la asistencia a Misa es nuestra manera 

de cumplir el tercer mandamiento. “Acuérdate del sábado, para 

consagrarlo al Señor. Porque el Señor hizo en seis días el cielo, la 

tierra, el mar y todo lo que hay en ellos, y descansó el día sépti-

mo. Por eso el Señor bendijo el sábado y lo declaró día sagra-

do” (Ex 20,8.11). Traemos a nuestra mente las muchas veces en 

las que vemos a Jesus guardando el precepto del Sabbath yendo 

a la sinagoga y enseñando en ella. (Mt 13,54; Mc1,21; Lc 4, 16�30, 

Jn 6, 22�59. Es el deseo de cada cristiano, poder conformar su 

vida con la vida de Jesus, Jesús fue a la sinagoga en el Sabbath. �

Y lo que es más importante, recibir la Eucaristía es el centro de la 

vida de todos los católicos. El Señor nos manda a tomar y comer, 

y a hacerlo en memoria suya. (Mt 26,26�30, Mc 14,22�26, Lc 22, 14�

20, 1 Cor 11,23�26, CIC 1324) La Eucaristía es alimento para nues-

tro difícil camino en la vida, nos llena de alegría y nos fortalece 

para aceptar �

nuestros sufrimientos. Nos trasforma desde nuestro interior y 

crea la unidad entre nosotros, y esta unidad es un fuerte testimo-

nio para todo el mundo. �

Es por eso que con gran confianza y fe en el Señor volvemos a 

comenzar la obligación de asistir a la Misa Dominical. Este ha 

sido un largo y difícil año. Las personas han experimentado gran 

dolor y sufrimiento a lo largo de esta pandemia, la pérdida de 

vidas ha sido inmensa. Muchas personas siguen recuperándose 

de los efectos a largo plazo que les ha dejado el coronavirus. �

Los héroes entre nosotros � nuestros enfermeros y enfermeras, 

doctores, aquellos que trabajan en los servicios de emergencia y 

todos los profesionales médicos � fueron una fuente de gran con-

�

�

�

�

�

�

Receiving the Eucharist means entering into a profound commun-

ion with Jesus. “Abide in me, and I in you” (Jn15:4). This rela-

tionship of profound and mutual “abiding” enables us to have a 

certain foretaste of heaven on earth. Is this not the greatest of hu-

man yearnings?  �

St. Pope John Paul II�

I am familiar with the aforementioned "Real Presence" pamphlet 

and would be happy to provide one to anyone who is interested. 

Just call me at (978) 994�3990. Gerry Johnston�

�

If you would like to share your own story about belief in the Real 

Presence of Jesus in the Eucharist, please send it to me at geran-

njo@yahoo.com or if you do not have a computer you may send 

in your hand�written testimony to me at the following street ad-

dress: Gerald Johnston, 41 Goodale Street, Haverhill, MA 01830�

4209. We all need to hear your story. Your article can appear 

anonymously if you prefer. However, I need to know your name 

to confirm. Just let me know if you want it to be anonymous.�

�

Thank you and God Bless, Gerry Johnston�

Year of the Eucharist Coordinator�

suelo. Los sacerdotes llevaron el sacramento de la Unción de 

los Enfermos a los pacientes de COVID. Ahora todos podemos 

reunirnos, recordando las vidas que han cambiado y los sacrifi-

cios que se han hecho. Reunámonos nuevamente �

con alegría, como un pueblo reunido alrededor de la Eucaris-

tía. �

En este año de San José, que siempre fue un fiel cumplidor del 

Sabbath, elegimos el Día del Padre como un día adecuado para 

animar a todo nuestro pueblo, especialmente a nuestras fami-

lias, a regresar a la celebración de la Eucaristía dominical. �

Esta obligación no aplica para aquellos que están enfermos; a 

los que recientemente han estado expuestos al COVID o cual-

quier otra enfermedad contagiosa; a aquellos que están confi-

nados en sus casas, hospitales u otros centros debido a la en-

fermedad, fragilidad o edad; y a aquellos que no han podido 

ser vacunados debido a su edad o alguna situación médica. Los 

feligreses deben hablar con sus párrocos si tienen alguna pre-

gunta sobre el precepto de la Misa. �

Para todos aquellos que aún no han podido estar con nosotros, 

desde el año pasado, estamos muy emocionados de darles la 

bienvenida nuevamente a la celebración de la Misa. �

Gracias y Dios los bendiga. �

Cardenal Seán P. OʹMalley, OFM Cap, Arzobispo de Boston�


